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Life Settlement Assets PLC 

(the "Company" or "LSA") 

Results for the year ended 31 December 2023 

LSA, a closed-ended investment trust company which invests in, and manages, portfolios of 

whole interests in life settlement policies issued by life insurance companies operating 

predominantly in the United States, is pleased to announce its results for the year ended 31 

December 2023, and the publication of its 2023 Annual Report. 

The highlights of the year were as follows: 

Net Asset Value 

Maturities 

• USD 111.2 million, representing USD 2.23 per share.

• Maturities totalling USD 34.1 million were declared - of these, USD 25.6

million were non-HIV policies, and USD 8.5 million were HIV policies.

Mutual Benefits Keep Policy Trust ("MSC") Action 

Costs 

Dividends 

• Final actions from the successful conclusion of the MBC litigation now being

implemented, with the Company experiencing mitigation of operational risk,

greater cost effectiveness of operations, and a reduced need to retain cash.

• Decrease in total ongoing charges ratio from 7.1% to 5.6% of NAV in 2023.

• Ongoing charges ratio excluding policy servicing fees and legal costs of 3.1%

of NAV.

• Ongoing focus on management of costs.

• During the year LSA announced on 2 February 2023 the declaration of a

special dividend of 6.0209 cents per share totalling approximately USD 3.0

million, which was paid to Shareholders on 24 February 2023.

• Since the year end, LSA announced on 15 February 2024 the declaration of a

further special dividend of 6.0209 cents per share, totalling approximately

USD 3.0 million, which was paid to Shareholders on 15 March 2024.

Post Balance Sheet Event 

As noted in the 2023 Annual Report, since the year end, the Board has been informed that the 

Company should receive additional proceeds from the MBC Action as a result of 

overpayments of premiums on fractional policies made on the instruction of the MBC Trust. 

Whilst the amount of the proceeds is still in the process of being quantified it may be up to 

USD 4 million which, once verified, should result in a further increase to NAV during 2024. Due 

to the lack of certainty surrounding the amount involved, this has not been accounted for in 

these Financial Statements. In the circumstances, the Directors consider this accounting 

treatment to be appropriate, but it gives rise to a potential understatement of net assets, 






